Minutes
Faculty Handbook Committee
Friday, November 11, 2016


The University of Central Arkansas Handbook Committee met on Friday, November 11, 2016, at 2:00 p.m. in Wingo Hall, Room 214.  The following members attended:  Kaye McKinzie; Stephanie Vanderslice; Alicia Cortabish; Pat Cantrell; Warren Readnour; Mike Schaefer; Ben Rowley, Chair; Amber Wilson; Colin Stanton; Diane Newton; and Charles Watson.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Minutes from November 4 were approved as distributed.

Discussion was held on the membership of the Discipline Committee as referenced in Faculty Handbook pages 92-93.  It was noted that there is a discrepancy in the handbook description as printed and the procedure currently being followed.  S. Runge and C Stanton observed that currently the procedure being followed is consistent with a Board approved revision from April 2010 that never made its way into the Handbook.  Mr. Stanton pointed out that Bobby Roberts in Student services is operating under the belief that the April 2010 structure is the most recent update and that structure is working – for the most part.  Warren Readnour suggested that the April 2010 revision be re-submitted to the Board for a new vote and when approved by the Board the results should be recorded in the Handbook.  That recommendation was adopted.  Mr. Stanton also reported that Bobby Roberts suggested that a 3-faculty; 3-staff and 3-administration committee structure could be more manageable.  The Handbook Committee agreed to consider this at a later time.

B. Rowley announced that the Handbook Committee would not consider the hiring/tenure/promotion policies for the Honors College until December 2.  At that time Dean Scott from the Honors College is invited to discuss the proposal.

There was discussion related to the policy change that would link tenure and promotion. The Committee began the task of identifying places in the Faculty Handbook that address the issue of application for tenure and for promotion from assistant to associate professor.  The Committee began drafting wording changes that would be necessary for such policy change.  This work is to continue at the December 2 meeting.

The next meeting was set for Friday, December 2 at 2:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Dr. Charles Watson
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